GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

9th June 2016
Held at

Castle Bytham Surgery

MINUTES
Present:

Dr Rito Ray (Chair) (RR)



Gill Stafford (GS)



Malcolm Brown (MB)









Brian Bothamley (BB)



Cilla Bothamley (CB)



Victoria Wilson (VW)



The Shires – Alex Rudge (AR)
Minute Taker:              Michelle Rees 

Apologies:

none to report
Virtual Members:
Diana White




James Close

	
	ACTION

	 Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record.


	All.

	 Matters arising
MB queried the appointment statistics on the screen at Castle Bytham referred to October 2014.
GS explained that these had changed now to summer 2015.

CB asked about the website, sending messages and accessing blood results.

RR talked about how the NHS wants patients to have accessible information and this is why the facility is online but limited due to the jargon and abbreviations that Doctors use.  The practice would not want to panic any patients by reading clinical data that they may not understand.  Therefore, GS explained that if a request was put in full records can be accessed.
CQC – a date has now been confirmed for the CQC inspection, which is Thursday 23rd June 2016.  No times have been confirmed yet, nether which surgery.  
RR said that the CQC would like some members from the Patient Participation Group to be available to either talk to or phone for feedback.

RR asked MR to send out an email to all participating members to ask who will be available on the day of the 23rd June 2016 to either come to either practice or be available for feedback over the phone.
BB asked when the practice would find out the outcome from the visit by CQC.

GS replied ‘we will not find out on the day’.

AR said the Shires would be available on the day, if times could be sent so the Care Managers could be notified.

	MR to email participating members.

GS to notify.

	Practice Update
Patient Council – GS explained that members of the Patient Participation Group can attend.  This gives an opportunity to give opinions and also receive update on practices and services provided, including subjects like community and hospitals.

RR explained that the Patient Participation Group could look at scenarios that happen within the practice, but the Patient Council is a more of a high level feedback forum of which information and feedback can be brought back to the practice from a patient perspective.

VW asked if the practice would like feedback, and said she would try and attend the meeting.

CB asked if there would be sandwiches.

GS confirmed only tea and coffee would be supplied as per layout on the notice for the meeting.

Wheel chair - CB asked if the practice would consider a rentable wheel chair.

RR said he could not allow this as the practice needs the control and use of the wheel chair at the surgery.

BB asked if a third wheelchair within the practice would pay off and make it worthwhile if it was rented out.

RR replied, a lot of administration and further costs would be involved and therefore it would not be viable.  In addition there would be more regulations and red tape, so based on this the conclusion would be that the two wheelchairs we have stay in practice.

Eye Tests - RR explained that some opticians are now doing home visits; Spec Savers seem to be pushing this forward.

AR asked if this would be an extra service in the future and BB asked if the surgery receives all eye test results.
RR said this has been commissioned by another CCG and is not for routine eye care.  Anything abnormal or any tests that have been requested would come to the surgery.  RR also said that there is no reason why glasses cannot be changed using the same frames.  He also went through how the set is two areas, 1. Opticians and 2. Shop floor for sales.
Flooring – RR said they are looking at changing the flooring at Castle Bytham.

VW asked if it would make a difference to the CQC visit.

GS explained that there is an Action Plan in place and everything documented what is planned for the future.

Registrar – Adeela Qasim – RR announced Adeela had now passed all her examinations and will be registered as a full GP by 31st August 2016.

RR said there is no indication of a new Registrar joining the practice at the moment.

Skin Testing Equipment – GS explained that the practice has a new piece of equipment which has a camera linked to an Ipad that will be available to use on patients in the coming weeks.

RR explained that Dr Kasinathan is to be trained and will lead the surgery with this treatment and is currently trying to tap into a group of consultants which specialise that use the camera with a magnifying ability.

MB asked when this would be available.

GS said within the next two weeks, and it was agreed that it would be placed in the surgery where Dr Kasinathan is the most.

Ultrasound Scan Clinic – GS said this had not gone that well, some issues which resulting contact with the Contracts Manager.

RR explained that there were geographical issues and patients are being sent to another practice.


	MR to obtain if sandwiches will be provided.

	Any Other Business
Nothing to report.


	

	Dates of Meetings for 2016

Tuesday 13th September 2016 at Corby Glen

Thursday 8th December 2016 at Castle Bytham
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